Board of Barbers

Minutes


June 9, 2014
A meeting of the State Board of Barbers was held on Monday, June 9, 2014 in the 2nd floor conference room, the Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation Building, 500 North Calvert Street, Baltimore, MD 21202.

The following individuals were in attendance:

Mr. Derick Ausby, Sr., Industry Member, Secretary

Ms. Alberta Fisher, Industry Member

Mr. Phillip Mazza, Industry Member

Not in attendance:

Mr. Larence Avara, Sr., Industry Member, President

Mr. Guy Flynn, Consumer Member

Mr. Marvin T. Lee, Industry Member, Treasurer

Also in attendance:

Ms. Shirley Leach, Executive Director

Mr. Brian Logan, Assistant Executive Director

Mr. Eric London, Assistant Attorney General

Meeting Called to Order
The meeting was called to order by Mr. Ausby at 9:46am.
Approval of Agenda
A motion was made to approve the agenda; and the Board voted unanimously to approve the agenda.

Minutes
A motion was made to approve the minutes of the March 10, 2014 meeting; and the Board voted unanimously to approve.
New Business 
Introduction of Shirley Leach-Executive Director

The Board introduced Ms. Shirley Leach as the new Executive Director for the Board. The Board wished Ms. Leach success in her new position. 

Acting Commissioner Michael Vorgetts advised that Ms. Leach brings a wealth of experience and technical skills to the Board and wished her well in the position

Mr. Vorgetts also reminded the Board that if the Board wanted to introduce any legislative concepts for the 2015 General Assembly, he would consider any proposals.

Informal Conference 
James Cussaac-Apprentice Restart
An informal conference was held for Mr. James Cussaac, who is requesting to restart his barber apprenticeship. Mr. Steven Jackson, who is Mr. Cussaac’s sponsor, attended the meeting as a witness in support of Mr. Cussaac. After Mr. Cussaac explained to the board’s satisfaction why he was unable to complete the apprenticeship training during his two previous registrations, the board approved Mr. Cussaac to restart his apprenticeship training with the condition that he attends the next apprentice orientation.
Steven Covington-Apprentice Restart
An informal conference was held for Mr. Steven Covington, who is requesting to restart his barber apprenticeship. Mr. Jerome Chase, who is Mr. Covington’s sponsor, attended the meeting as a witness in support of Mr. Covington. After Mr. Covington explained to the board’s satisfaction why he was unable to complete the apprenticeship training during his two previous registrations, the board approved Mr. Covington to restart his apprenticeship training with the condition that he attends the next apprentice orientation with his Master barber.

Keisha Todd-Apprentice Restart
An informal conference was scheduled to be held with Ms. Keisha Todd, who is requesting to restart her barber apprenticeship. Ms. Todd failed to appear and did not contact the Board’s staff prior to the meeting to advise that she would be unable to attend. The board directed its staff to advise Ms. Todd that her request for a barber apprenticeship restart would not be considered until such time that she appears before the board
Review-Candidate Information Bulletin

The board reviewed the Candidate Information Bulletin (C.I.B) provided by Prometric, the vendor contracted by the State to administer the board’s barber examinations. After making edits a motion was made and seconded that the board staff will direct Prometric to make appropriate changes.

Legislative Concepts for the 2015 General Assembly
Mr. Mazza proposed the creation of a barbering stylist only license, noting that there are a number of individuals who want to do hair cutting services only. Mr. Mazza added that the board needed to look at a unified training requirement; as he has identified at least 10 different states that provide a similar license. After holding considerable deliberations, the board agreed to further consider the proposed concept.
Old Business:
New Shop Inspection Process
As reflective in the March 10th meeting minutes, the Board inquired with Assistant Attorney General Eric London if the new shop inspection process is a temporary measure until the back log is depleted. Mr. London noted he inquired with the Administration and was advised that the new process would be permanent, which will allow the applicant for a new barber shop permit the opportunity to correct the violation.

Executive Session 

A motion was made, and seconded, to go into Executive session at 11:05am to seek legal advice regarding disciplinary action against a shop owner applicant who has had previous violations cited against them. 
The board came out of Executive session at 11:16am.

Adjournment
There being no further business, at 11:17 a.m., a motion was made to adjourn the meeting; and the motion passed unanimously.

Approved by: Derick Ausby, Secretary (Signature on file)

